Office of the City Clerk

ALEX GEOURNTAS
City Clerk

February 7, 2024

To The City Council

Councilors:

In accordance with Chapter 6 of the Ordinances of 1979, I hereby notify you
of the following actions taken by the Mayor with regard to the papers acted
upon by the City Council at its meeting of, January 24, 2024, viz.

0139

0140

Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the
amount of Fifty-Nine Thousand Two Hundred Sixty-Eight Dollars
($59,268.00) in the form of a grant, for the FY23 BJA Justice and Mental
Health Collaboration Program, awarded by the United States Department of
Justice, passed through the University of Massachusetts, to be administered
by the Police Department. The grant will fund the connection of BPD data
with data from BMC’s Boston Emergency Services Team so that we can
better understand the impact of co-response (mental health and law

enforcement) in Boston.
Approved by the Mayor January 29, 2024

Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the
amount of Fifty Thousand Dollars ($50,000.00) in the form of a grant, for the
SFY2024 JAG ALERT, awarded by the United States Department of Justice,
passed through the MA Executive Office of Public Safety and Security, to be
administered by the Police Department. The grant will fund certification of
all BPD Police Academy Instructors through the 5 day AAIR Train the
Trainer course at the ALERT (Advance Law Enforcement Rapid Response

Training) Center at Texas State University.
Approved by the Mayor January 29, 2024
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0141

0142

Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the
amount of Forty-Five Thousand Dollars ($45,000.00) in the form of a grant,
for the Accelerating Climate Resilience Grant Program, awarded by the
Massachusetts Metropolitan Area Planning Council to be administered by the
Mayor’s Office of Economic Opportunity and Inclusion. The grant will fund
the acceleration of climate resilience in Boston through the “Building

Resilience Through Immersive Education and Training” project.
Approved by the Mayor January 29, 2024

Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to Accept and expend the
donation of Ten Thousand (10,000) winter coats from Project Warmth in

support of the migrant crisis.
Approved by the Mayor January 29, 2024

Respectfully,

Q@P

ity

Alex Geourntas

City Clerk



